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Welcome to our first newsletter of 2013 – If you are receiving our 

newsletter for the first time, we are pleased that you have found our unique 

charity and hope that this newsletter brings some comfort in knowing you are 

not alone. We hope that you have all managed to find support and comfort 

either from friends & family or Brief Lives – Remembered.

The beginning of 2023 has for me been a poignant & reflective time. It was 

during a conversation January 2003 with a friend that I first heard the name 

Zoe Karen Gentle. Twenty years since Zoe came into my life, my heart and 

changed my life and that of many others. I have been 

thinking about her legacy and how many families have 

been helped because of her and how proud and 

privileged I am to have Zoe in my life. Our beautiful Zoe, 

our angel, our inspiration.  

 

We would like to thank all those for sharing their stories, 

poems, and thoughts in our newsletter. I never fail to be moved and inspired 

by all the families I speak too and feel honoured to share all your stories. 

 

Best wishes     

                

Paula Jackson      

 

 

  Nothing is so precious as the memory that lives on 

                                                                                             Author unknown 
                                   



 

                                                                

Donations / Thank you - We would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who has 
donated to our funds, it is always a privilege to receive donations towards the work of 
“Brief Lives - Remembered.” Your generous donations will help us to continue our work.  
 
Donations can now be made to one of two accounts depending on where you would like 
your money to be used. 

Brief Lives - Remembered” - General Fund - Is for the 
general running of “Brief Lives - Remembered” including 
Baby Traces. Website, Administration…  

Brief Lives - Remembered” - Memorial Fund - Is 
money designated towards fundraising for our memorial 
campaign. that you or someone you know are considering, please do not hesitate to 
contact us. 

Gift Aid - Gift Aid is a scheme enabling registered charities to reclaim tax on a 
donation made by a taxpayer, effectively increasing the amount of hf the donation. 

 
 

Wills & Legacies 
A will is a legal declaration by which a person names one or 

more persons to manage his or her estate and provides for the 

distribution of his or her property at death.  

 

By leaving a gift to Brief Lives – Remembered in your will you 

will be helping us to continue our work supporting and finding 

answers for those effected by the death of a baby. Once you 

have made provision for you family, we would be very grateful 

if you’d consider including Brief Lives – Remembered in your 

will.  

 

We recommend using a solicitor to draw up your will. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Publicity Database 

We are now building up a database of family 
members who would be interested in telling their 
story in a newspaper, magazines or on tv 
sometime in the future.  

We would also be interested to hear from anyone 
who would be interested in sharing their story at a conference or 
support group.  

If you feel you may be interested, please contact us at 
brieflivesremembered@hotmail.co.uk   

 

                                                                                             

 

Easy Fundraising 

You can raise FREE donations for Brief Lives- Remembered every time you 

shop online Easy fundraising partners with over 7,000 brands will donate 

part of what you spend to a cause of your choice. It won’t 

cost you any extra. The cost is covered by the brand. 

Brands pay us a commission because when you start 

your shop from the easyfundraising website or app, they 

can see we sent you to them. If you make a purchase, a 

commission is generated, and we turn that into a donation. Over 7,000 brands 

will donate, including all the big names like John Lewis & Partners, BT, 

Expedia, Argos, ASOS, Just Eat, Uswitch and many more! 

Please support us: https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/brief-lives 
remembered/?&utm_source=adminact22sharebox 
 

 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/brief-lives%20remembered/?&utm_source=adminact22sharebox
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/brief-lives%20remembered/?&utm_source=adminact22sharebox


 

 

Contact Us 

   Tel: 07807 531084 

 

  Email: brieflivesremembered@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Website: www.brieflives-remembered.co.uk  

 

Twitter: @brieflives2 

 

 

Trustee Positions 

 

We are currently looking for two new Trustees to work with the  

our Charity and assist us to move forward into the future.  

We are looking for two people with a passion and commitment 

 for ensuring high quality services for the families we help and 
support. 

This is a voluntary role 

Any expenses to be paid by the charity 

Are you or anyone you know in the position to help and become 
one of our trustees? 

Please email: Paula Jackson 

brieflivesremembered@hotmail.co.uk 

o r 

Tel: 07807 531084 

 

 

 

mailto:brieflivesremembered@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.brieflives-remembered.co.uk/
mailto:brieflivesremembered@hotmail.co.uk


 

 

Feathers 

 

I left you a little white feather 
 

I placed it right there in your way 
 

I wrapped it in love with a message 
 

to let you know you’ll be okay 
 

I drew you a colourful rainbow 
 

It followed your car for a while 
 

I made it a beautiful rainbow 
 

I hoped it would show me your smile 
 
 

I flew down a beautiful robin 
 

It landed right there on your ledge 
 

I prayed he would give you the strength 
 

to push yourself back from the edge 
 
 

I try every day to remind you 
 

that I never did go away 
 

the feathers, the rainbows, the robins 
 

are my way of trying to stay. 

Feathers by Donna Ashworth 

 

    

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
                                                                                                                                      

Kingston Hospital Memorial Service 
 

We hold an annual Babies Memorial Service (this takes place on the last Sunday in June at 

3pm in the Restaurant Garden Atrium area of the 

Hospital) This is a simple ceremony which is inclusive for 

those of all beliefs and life philosophies using reflection, 

poetry, music, and an opportunity for families to light a 

candle in memory of their baby.  

We also offer our bereaved families the opportunity to 

have their baby’s name in the Baby Memorial Book which 

we hold on display throughout the year, with the pages 

being turned each day by our pastoral team.  Each week 

the babies to be remembered in that 7-day period are 

named in a simple service of prayer by our Chaplains. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

James Brown 

Our heart was broken 
You were taken away 
 
Without a warning no words spoken. 
Someone said you could not stay. 
 
Empty and lonely is what we are 
We lost a precious shining star. 
 
A star that will always shine so bright 
In the sky remembered every night. 
 
In memory of James: we remember. The 
Brown family 
 
31/12/1956 – 09/01/1957 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

In Memory of our Daughter Claire Louise McCarthy 
                                                  

In Memory of the baby daughter, we never saw, we never held, never said we 
loved her and never got to say God bless to and our goodbyes to - she deserved 
better than that. 

Our daughter was still born, my wife went through the latter part of her 
pregnancy knowing that her baby would be stillborn, I cannot imagine, and 
still cannot imagine to this day what she went through, and I continue to beat 
myself up, quite rightly so, for not being more 
understanding, caring and supportive. 

We were only in our early twenties. 

I have always been a firm supporter of the NHS, but 
on reflection, the support from the Hospital at this 
time was non-existent. 

All I can remember when collecting my wife was that 
there was no empathy due to our great loss, no 
discussion on what and why the baby died. 

We were told, by a clerical member of staff, not a medical or nursing member 
of staff, that we were young enough to go away and try again and that I 
needed to go to the office to pay a burial fee. 

We left the hospital numb and resumed our lives, two young people continuing 
to make a life together, and yet I cannot remember how we felt or reacted as 
the following days / weeks/ months / years went by. 

Then in my later years I came across ‘Brief Lives- Remembered’ and reading 
what they were doing woke up to the fact that I could perhaps trace the 
resting place of our daughter – so I got in touch with Paula. 

Thanks to Paula’s work, I now know after some 47 years of the resting place of 
our daughter and for the first time in my life was given a copy of an entry 
into a burial record recording her death, the first time in my life to see 
something tangible that our daughter was real as brief as it was. 

Her resting place was recorded at Kensal Green Cemetery, which I visited in 
2020 and was somewhat shocked to see the rather unsightly state and how un-
kept it was. 

Again, thanks to Paula’s work I found out that in the 70’s stillborn babies were 
buried in communal graves, at Kensal Green Cemetery there was no historical 

 



 

 

record of the location of this grave within the cemetery. Cemetery records go 
back tens / hundreds of years, but it would seem that the local Authority  

Gave no importance to this type of grave; sadly, therefore I could not stand 
over her grave to say a little pray. 

We would have christened her Claire or Louise, the date of birth is a blur and 
unclear to me, all I have is a burial receipt dated 2nd October 1973 (£2.25p) and 
latterly thanks to Paula’s investigations a recorded burial date of 2nd 
November 1973. 

A fitting inscription to mark her resting place would read ‘I will sleep in peace 
until you come to me’. 

Now in my 70’s to reflect on what might have been becomes more and more 
painful, I know that I should have done more. 

Claire / Louise would have had a little sister Joanna Louise born 1st October 
1976. 

Lavina*, my wife, died in July 2002, resting with her family and at last, I hope 
with her daughter. 

Darling Swept Away 

Darling Swept Away 

No stain was on her little heart. 

Sin had not entered there. 

And innocence slept sweetly on. 

That pale white brow so fair. 

She was too pure for this cold Earth. 

Too beautiful to stay; And so, God's holy angel bore. 

Our darling daughter away. 

Author Unknown 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Happily Reunited – At Last 

                                                            

My name is Paula, and I was born in 1958 in the premature baby unit at a 

London hospital. To be quite honest, although I’ve always known that I am a 

twin, nothing was ever really spoken about it I can only assume that in those 

days parents were told to forget about it and get on with life. During 

snippets of conversations over the years my Mum said that my twin brother 

and I were born very prematurely, and it was thought that neither of us 

would survive. As we were both so unwell, we were immediately baptized at 

birth by a catholic midwife. A few days following the traumatic birth and 

death of her baby boy, Mum became very upset 

and was told by one of the nurses to “pull 

yourself together – at least you might be going 

home with one of your babies” …… so much for 

bereavement counselling. Mum also said that as 

my brother hadn’t survived, his birth hadn’t 

been registered and that he had been buried at 

the foot of a catholic woman’s grave. I did ask 

what my brother’s name would have been, and 

mum said “probably Martin” after my dad. 

 

Roll on nearly 62 years later to February 2020 when I popped in to see my 

younger brother Liam, on my way home from visiting my mum and dads grave, 

Liam asked if I had seen a segment on BBC news about a charity called Brief 

Lives – Remembered. I hadn’t but luckily, he had recorded It. I watched the 

broadcast and immediately emailed the charity. I didn’t hold out much hope 

as far as I was aware my brother didn’t have a birth and death certificate. I 

received a reply from the charity saying that they had been inundated with 

requests following the programme and that I would be placed on a waiting 

list. Then covid hit! Later that year I contacted the charity again and was 

told due to the pandemic searches were difficult and that I was still on the 

waiting list. 

 

In July 2022, I happened to be in conversation with a group of people and 

one of the group mentioned how easy it was to search and obtain  

 

 

 



 

 

Certificates. I thought that this couldn’t be correct surely birth  

certificates are private. So I decided to have a look and see if I could locate 

mine (even though, I have already got it). Well after trawling through a huge 

volume of handwritten entries I found mine and to my amazement, a few 

lines up saw an entry for Martin McCarthy, same date, and place of birth as 

mine. I couldn’t believe it.  

 

I immediately contacted the registrar, explained 

that I thought this related to my twin brother and 

requested a copy of the birth certificate and asked 

whether a search could be undertaken for a death 

certificate within a week of the birth. Within days 

I received copies of Martins handwritten birth and 

death certificates both registered on the same day 

both signed by my dad. My BROTHER EXISTED. 

Martin had lived for four days, and his cause of 

death was prematurity. It was such a strange feeling to know that my 

brother had a name and also to see my dad’s signature, which I hadn’t seen in 

21 years since his death.  

 

I immediately emailed Brief Lives – Remembered to see whether I was yet 

at the top of the waiting list. I received a reply from Paula to say that I had 

been contacted the year previous and as I hadn’t replied it was assumed that 

I no longer wanted the search undertaken. Luckily, I had never received the 

email as at that stage I didn’t have certificates or indeed a name. Paula 

asked me to email the details and that a search would be carried out. Two or 

three days later, I received an email from Paula asking me to contact her as 

she had news. Amazingly, Paula had found my brother’s resting place. The 

cemetery where Martin had been laid to rest was local to where we had been 

brought up and across the road from where my brother Liam lived when he 

first got married. 

   

Following this most wonderful discovery there were several trips to the 

cemetery in order to locate the exact plot, discussions with the cemetery 

team as to the types of memorials allowed and visits to the funeral directors 

to commission a crucifix for Martin…. we were ready to go! I googled  

 

 



 

 

Catholic churches near to the cemetery and picked one randomly. There I 

spoke to FR Adrian, the kindest, most compassionate priest (an identical twin 

himself, what were the chances of that?)  who kindly agreed to accompany us 

to the grave, to pray with us for Martin and to consecrate the ground. A 

date was arranged for 26/10/22, I travelled up to London, collected my 

brother Liam and my sister-in-law and off we set. We arrived at the church, 

with the aid of sat nav, and arrived at the beautiful 170-year-old church, 

hidden away in central London, full of original features and amazing stained-

glass windows through which the sun was shining and bouncing the colour 

around the church…. such a wonderful atmosphere. To our surprise Fr Adrian 

had arranged a short vigil service for Martin with a printed order of service 

so that we could fully participate. Fr Adrian also entered the details of 

Martin’s birth and death in the parish records so that he is now included as 

one of the parish family and will be prayed for each year on his birthday.  

 

Fr Adrian accompanied us to the cemetery where we prayed at the graveside 

and then Fr Adrian blessed the ground and the crucifix. Considering that it 

was the end of October, it was unseasonably warm, and the sun was shining 

through the trees reflecting off the brass inscription on the crucifix. The 

Inscription says “Baby Martin McCarthy with love from your twin sister 

Paula and brother Liam. “We will always wonder who you would have been”. 

We were joined by my nephew and the service ended with my brother playing 

“He ain’t heavy, he’s my brother” by the Hollies on his Phone. I actually 

thought that my heart was going to burst with joy. 

 

This journey has been full of strange and happy coincidences that I can only 

think it was meant to be. My eternal gratitude to Brief Lives – Remembered 

for filling a hole in my heart that I didn’t know existed. 
 

Paula McCarthy    

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

Cherished Gowns UK 
                                                 

Creating beautiful items of clothing for babies that have 

passed away. 

 

Cherished Gowns UK is a charity that provides the families 

of babies that are stillborn, miscarried or pass away shortly 

after birth with items of clothing that they are able to be 

dressed in for their funeral. We offer five sizes of Cherished Gowns, and each 

gown is accompanied by a hat, pair of booties, a blanket, and a cloth nappy. 

These items are provided completely free of charge to parents, funeral 

directors, and we also supply every UK hospital with this service. All of the 

items that we provide are lovingly made by volunteers around the UK, from 

donated Wedding Dresses. 

 

We need volunteers to help us by making white, pale blue, & pale pink, 50cm 

(20") square blankets. You can use any patterns as long as the holes are small 

enough not to fit your finger through. You can also access our patterns on our 

website: https://www.cherishedgowns.org.uk/volunteers-area 

cherishedgownsuk@gmail.com or Tel: 01304 201154  

Please kindly post these to: 

Cherished Gowns UK, 7 Park Place, Dover, Kent, CT16 1DF 

Registered Charity 1172482 

 

          

 

 

https://www.cherishedgowns.org.uk/
https://www.cherishedgowns.org.uk/volunteers-area?fbclid=IwAR0evMlONsIp8vJVQPv9dUvjR_Er5D8IvyldG77PJ0gNg_lxGbqRJHBgPRw
mailto:cherishedgownsuk@gmail.com


 

 

Rose Cottage 

This is a song that I wrote in 3/4 timing about the stillbirth of my older sister born in 1947  

in Cardiff. The title comes from the name given to the morgue. It is written first from the  

perspective of my mother, thinking of that daughter, then my father and his thoughts about  

his lost daughter, and then my thoughts as an older person reflecting on how I tried to carry  

the grief for my parents. The last verse is about my trip in May 2022 from Canada to Cardiff to  

be the first one in my family to visit my sister ‘s grave in Cathays Cemetery in Cardiff. It was  

with the help of Paula from Brief Lives- Remembered that I was able within days in 2021 to  

find that long-lost grave. I had a cross put on it and, sadly, chose a name for my sister: Linda 
Cora Ceri Jones. 

 

Rose Cottage 

Daughter, blind to your fate 

Your feet were so cold, no pink slippers for you 

Entered the sluice gates to wait and to wait 

Went to the Rose Cottage, oh I never knew. 

Mother, you gave her a name 

But after she left, no-one could hear 

Listening, hoping, her heartbeat again 

She went to the Rose Cottage, and in walked the fear 

Father, she knew you carried your pain 

Searched for her place, but never could see 

Little one begot little one to hold and reframe 

She went to the Rose Cottage, must leave her to sleep. 

Sister, I was too young to carry the shame 

To pick up the pieces of their shattered hearts. 

Carried the grief, took on all the blame. 

To the Rose Cottage they lost you, while we grew apart. 

Sister, Mother, Father, together at last 

I stand at your grave, a cross and a name. 

Was yours, then mine, we share more than the past. 

Rose Cottage we now take back your claim 

Rose Cottage now goes up in flames 
Linda Catherine Jones  

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

Always in our hearts 
                                             

For the first time in forty-two years, my wife Michelle and I have been able to go to our son's 

grave. 

 

On the 13th of February 1981. Our son Christopher was born sleeping. The hospital dealt with all 

the arrangements.  

 

I was fortunate to see Christopher before all was done, 

later that they when Michelle was feeling she could cope 

we asked if it was possible to see Christopher again only 

to be told that it was too late. 

 

As you can imagine our world fell apart. We were told 

so many things all of which we later found out to be 

lies. 

 

But last year we found where Christopher was laid to rest, and we have been 

able as a family to put closure on a difficult time in our lives. 

 

So this year forty-two years later we have been able to say how much we miss him and that his 

brief life will always be remembered. 

 

St Ann's church in Rainhill Hasan memorial garden for a number of babies born sleeping who are 

buried in the grounds of the church. If anyone needs help or information, they can contact the 

office in the church hall. 

 

 
 
 

We are interested to know as to whether any of our 
Brief Lives – Remembered family would be interested 
in connecting up on a Facebook to talk about their 
baby in a completely unrestricted way.    

 

We are looking for someone who can volunteer some 
time to oversee our Facebook pages. Please contact 
Paula to express your interest. 

 
 
  

 

 

 



 

 

Focus on Books 
 

Loss by Donna Ashworth 

Loss: Poems to better weather the many waves of 
grief. 

 
A beautiful anthology of poems that are relatable and 
encouraging throughout. Truly feels as though you’re 
getting advice from a close friend! 

 
Donna is also the author of the books Love & life,  
Please see her website at; https://donnaashworth.com 
 

I personally found this book really helpful, easy to read and a 

book that I go back to time & time again. – Paula Jackson  

      

 

                                                            

 

Thank You! 
 

I just want to say thank you to Paula for finding my sons resting place 

 

Andrew was born on the 8th June 1973 so he would have been 50 this year I never saw Andrew 

as he was stillborn although full term they just took him away and then I was sent home a couple 

of days later.  

 

Andrew or baby Quirk as he known to the authorities was born 

in Oxford as his father was in the army and stationed nearby so 

many miles from my home in Lancashire 

 

But this weekend along with close family I was able to visit his 

grave for the first time, but it will not be the last visit.  Very 

importantly his sisters know where he is and long after I’m 

unable to visit they will.  He has never been forgotten by the 

family and never will be 

Maureen Bardell  

 

 

 

https://donnaashworth.com/


 

                                                                                                                              

                                                        My Daughter 

I had a daughter, who, due to incompetence of the medical profession, died at 
birth. Now, this was back in 1964 (the bad old days) as I am sure, some of you 
will remember. I was very poorly following the birth and for some reason, 
blanked out from my mind thoughts of what would follow, i.e., registering the 
death and a burial. I had no follow up, counselling or explanations, and my 
then husband obviously dealt with the officialdom. 

We had two successful births following this 
awful experience, one, my son, eleven months on 
and then, a daughter, so although I mourned 
every year and never forgot her, life took over. 
My ex died a few years ago and I had never 
enquired details from him. 

Luckily, I heard of Brief Lives and through their 
wonderful service, I found where my darling 
baby was buried and applied for the relevant 

certificate. When I finally visited her burial site, a public cemetery, it 
completely traumatised me....no exact spot, no markers, just rough ground. 

I decided to have a memorial plaque placed in a Jewish cemetery where, had I 
have been of sound mind all those years ago, I would have had her buried. My 
dear Rabbi came to make a blessing and my family and just three friends 
attended. It has been cathartic to know that she has been acknowledged and 
memorialised. 

I can now acknowledge that I am the mother of three children, but one is no 
longer with us.... gone, but not forgotten. 

 

 

Marnie Louise Collings  

16/6/1968 

My tiny, precious baby girl 

You will always be to me 

A memory that is forever loved 

As you were meant to be 
Pamela Storr   

 

                                                                                                                                                 

 

 

 



 

                                                                                                     

 

We Remember... 
 

"An angel in the book of life wrote down my baby's birth.  

Then whispered as she closed the book 'too beautiful for earth'. 

 

January 

Leah Suzanne Gander - Stillborn 1st January 1972 

Baby David - 3rd January 1966 

Pamela Nixon - Born 3rd & Died 6th January 1968 

Richard Hales - Born 3rd January 1964 & Died 5th January 1964 

Max Brice Rousham - Born 6th January & Died 21st November 1999 

Brett Rosewell - Born asleep 7th January 1977 

Christopher David Rosewell - Born 10th January 1978 & Died 6th December 2010 

James Brown - Born 31st December 1956 & Died 9th January 1957 

Baby Blake - Born & Died 12th January 1969 

Hayley Caroline Hall - Born & Died 12th January 1977 

Helen - Born asleep January 1980 

Baby Ben - Died January 1985 

Dona Garner - Born January 15th & Died January 16th1953 

Hannah Elliott - Born & Died 15th January 1990 

Neil Anthony Goodwin - Born & Died 16th January 1967 

Samip R Gyawali – Stillborn 16th January 2018 

Baby Chantler - Stillborn 21st January 1978 

Baby Wilson - 23rd January 1983 

Donna Marie Davis - Stillborn 24th January 1967 

Matthew & Luke Hall - Stillborn twins 26th January 1974  

Andrew Webb - Stillborn 30th January 197 

 

February 

David Wootten - Stillborn 3rd February 1958 

Louise Ure - Born 4th February 1975  

Baby Rowbotham - Stillborn 5th February 1958 

 Samantha Jane Wilkins - Stillborn 5th February 1974 

Brian Grant - Stillborn February 1957 

Baby Mark Rogers - Stillborn 6th February 1984 

 

 



 

 

Eloise Clare Stewart - Stillborn 7th February 2008 

Baby Gray - Born Asleep February 1958 

Rosemary Dempsey - Stillborn February 1969 

Linda Cora “Ceri” Jones - Born & Died 11th February 1947 

Oliver Hartshorn - Stillborn 11th February 1983 

Timothy Wesley Jackson - Stillborn 12th February 1967   

Christopher Jones - Born sleeping on Friday 13th February 1981 

Gary Joseph Emmison - 14th February 1969 

John Woollett - Born 18th February 1941 

Julia Chilver - Born & Died 23rd February 1971 

Baby Collins/Shamlian - Stillborn 27th February 1982 

 

March 

Baby Develin - Born Sleeping 1st March 1977 

Emma Louise Rogers - Born Sleeping 1st March 1980 

David Bridge - Born asleep 3rd March.1964 

Michael Poole - Stillborn 10th March 1942 

Carol Ann Craddock - 10th March 1953 

Katie Marie Hancock - Born Sleeping 12th March 1983 

Baby Henton - 14th March 1975 

Baby Mayer - Stillborn 16th March 1978   

Patrick Maloney - Born & Died 16th March 1975 

Katie Rowley - Born & Died 16th March 1985 

Darya Kubiw - Born & Died 18th March 1957 

John Brian Murphy - Born 20th March 1974 

Katie Barton - Born sleeping 20th March 1982 

Baby Claydon - Born & Died 21st March 1974 

Abigail Watkins - Stillborn - 21st March 1976 

Kirstie McNally - Stillborn 22nd March 1988 

Patrick White - Born 24th March & Died 30th March 1971 

Laura Theaker - Born sleeping 26th March 1980 

 

April 

Elizabeth O’Sullivan - Stillborn April 1955 

Allan James Thomson - Born & Died 1st April 1966 

 

 



 

 

James Brett - Stillborn April 1970 

Nicholas Coomer - Born 6th April & Died 13th April 1977 

Baby Chambers- Stillborn 8th April 1971 

Victoria Taylor - Stillborn 13th April 1970 

Elizabeth Barlow - Stillborn - 14th April 1981 

Fiona Lynne Meakins - Born 15th April & Died 16th April 1956 

Brenda Joan Lewis - Born 16th April & Died 11th September 1940 

Philip Kempson - Born & Died 16th April 1942  

Guy Hancock - Stillborn 17th April 1965   

Jacob Kearney - Born sleeping 18th April 2018 

Emma Daniel - Stillborn – 20th April 1970 

Stephen Gardiner – Stillborn 21st April 1960 

Lynette Judith Marie Green - Born 1st October 1970 & Died 22nd April 1972 

Angela Brown - Born Sleeping 25th April 1956. 

Daniel Buss - 26th May 1971 

Joan Gill - Born & Died 26th April 1950 

David Bulman - Born & Died 26th April 1978 

Baby Barton - Born & Died 26th April 1991 

John Holdsworth - Born & Died 30th April 1962 

 

May 

Helen Marie - Stillborn 5 th May 1971 

Gaynor Christine Linnet - Born 11th April & Died 6th May 1967 

Roberta Bates - 6th May 1982 

Baby Clarke – Stillborn 7th May 1968 

Rachel Somers - Born 7th May 1973 & Died 6th May 1981 

Kathleen Carol Capon - Born & Died 30th May 1968 

Jane Louise Algar  - Born 13th May & Died 18th May 1969  

Gavin John Wilson - Born 13th May 1977 

Gary Redgwell – Stillborn 17th May 1960 

Clare Julia Woods - Born 31st October 1975 & Died 17th May 1980 

Jennifer Louise Harmer - Stillborn 18th May 1967 

Gail Westacott - Stillborn 21 st May 1967 

Darren Thomas - Stillborn 21st May 1967 

Margaret McKay - Born 22nd & Died 23rd May 1966 

 

 



 

 

Daniel Buss - 26th May 1971 

Gerard Sullivan - Born & Died 27th May 1954 

Roseen Sherratt - Born Asleep 27th May 1973 

Joanna High - Born sleeping 29th May 1968 

Vanessa Jane Crombie - Died 30th May 1973 

Grant Lanfear - Born 3rd Jan & Died 31st May 1988 

 

June 

Baby Alan Pringle - Born 4th June 1958 & Died 5th June 1958 

Baby Culshaw - Stillborn 4th June 1977 

Sarah Jane Cresswell - Born sleeping 6th June 1975 

Richard Jason Green - Born Sleeping 8th June 1969 

Fiona Mary Hobbs - Born 8th June & Died 9 th June 1965 

Tracey Anne Cannell - Born 10th June 1964 & Died 11th June 1964  

Stephen Toomey - 12th June 1954  

Laura Lewis - Stillborn 12th June 1984 

Christine Finlay - Born Sleeping June 1979 

Micah Smith - Born 13th June & Died 15th July 2013 

Doreen Margery Jones -Born and Died 16th June 1959 

Marnie Louise Collings – 16th June 1968 

Baby June Docherty - Born sleeping 17th June 1957 

James F O'Brien - Born 17th June & Died 23rd June 1957 

Rachel Wisdom-Wilkins - Stillborn - 20th June 1982 

Amanda Jayne & Lesley Ann Bailey - Born 28th June 1963  

Karen Wall - Born 29th June & Died 30th June 1961 

 

 

 
 

“May their light shine forever brightly”                    

 

 

 


